   GOTHENBURG HOUSING AUTHORITY
REGULAR BOARD MEETING

April 13, 2021
PRESENT: Will Rahjes, Kyle Fornoff,  Cindy Soller, Joni Birnie, Jill Rubenthaler & Brennon Malcom
ABSENT:  None
OTHERS PRESENT: Executive Director, Gerri Hild
Meeting called to order by Chairman Rahjes at 8:06  AM.  
OPEN MEETING ACT ANNOUNCEMENT: A copy of the Nebraska Open Meeting Act is located on the bulletin board on the north wall by the door of this meeting room.

MINUTES    The minutes from  March 9th,  2021 Regular Meeting were read and approved.  

Meeting  minutes were distributed as a hard copy to each Board Member.   

Commissioner  Fornoff  made motion to approve Minutes as submitted.
Second by Commissioner  Birnie.    Board unanimously approved the Minutes  
FINANCIAL:  
The January, February & March  Financials for all programs from  Loucks and Schwartz  have not been received or able to approve at this time.  Hild will email to all board members once received and will be added to next months agenda for approval.
Invoices were available for the Board to review and signatures were collected for  March bills.  

No action taken, due to not having financials from Loucks & Schwartz yet. 
REPORT ON OCCUPANCY: 
A review of vacancies indicated 3 vacant at Hillcrest, currently we have two- two bedroom units open which will require the unit to house two residents therefore is harder to fill.  One bedroom is available in North ten.  Hild states we did have an application but, was turned down since he was offered a house from someone in town.     Two vacant at the scattered sites with two applications in process  with one unit needing to be completely remodeled.  (Past tenants smoked in unit, broke counter top, all interior doors broken, fridge drawers and shelfs broken.)  and 16 leased under the Section 8 Voucher program.
COMMUNICATIONS: 
No communications at this time.
TRAINING/MEETINGS:
Hild states office staff will be attending an online Fair Housing Aint’s Fair-Its Equal workshop in April.  The on line training is an hour and half long and several items will be covered to assist with new year and compliance challenges. This zoom training will focus on  disparate impact, background checks, the expanding definition of sex discrimination, occupancy standards, assistance animals,  & Covid 19: disability or illness.   
TENANTS: 
Hild  mentioned we having plumbing issues in two of our Highland Drive properties.  Hild hired Area services out of Overton to run the camera to see if we could get to the bottom of why these units are having such a hard time with drains.   One location we had a main break away from the road, so The City of Gothenburg was called to repair it.  The other one we are unsure what is causing the issue as the drain was clear from the clean out to the road.  The biggest complaint from the tenant is when she did laundry it would always back up into her kitchen.  After,  speaking to Shawn at Area services he recommends we need to try and pour some tree root killer down and also snake the kitchen drain multiple times to hopefully open up the drain. Shawn states we  could be messing with several issues rusted pipes (old structure), grease, roots ect.  Malcom stats he had some issues also and that Franzen recommended to use a Natural Enzyme down the drain.  Hild will check  with Franzens to see if we can purchase some if the matter continues.  As of right now, tenant is not having issues since Maintenance snaked drains. 
Hild stats she has opened up the Community Room for all tenants and are allowing them to have a carry in dinner on April 14th.  Hild says we also have added Bingo back to the calendar and Jasmine/office staff will periodically come in and call so all tenants can enjoy and have fun.  Some tenants are ready to get back to normal.
OLD BUSINESS:
Lawn Fertilizer/Treatment Bids. Hild ran an ad in Gothenburg Times for Lawn Treatment bids.  Hild mailed out packets to K-Lawns and Mills and spoke to both recipients however, Mills was the only one that turned in the bid.  Mills has always done a great job with our yards and has always given our tenants and Housing Authority Office notice when they will make applications or if something come up they can’t make it. Old big garden section will be tilled up and grass will be planted.  Concern was about tenants not being able to have access to a garden area, Hild stats we still have plenty of room by the shop drive for a tenant is they wanted to utilize it.    Fornoff made motion to accept Mills Lawn bid for Hillcrest $3,948 & Scattered Site $8,086.34 total of $12,034.34.  Second by Birnie.  Board Unanimously approved.  
Laundry Room/Funding: Hild states after speaking to Loucks & Schwartz best thing to do was move forward with a laundry account.   Hild will open a new account at 1st State Bank, will transfer $5,000 out of Savings to get it established and all monthly coin collection will now go into this account. Hild established a savings account on 4/13/2021 and will now move forward with all monthly laundry funds going into that account.  This account will be used for repairs or replacement of current/new units. 

 Fornoff made motion to establish account for the Laundry Account.  Second, by Soller.   Board Unanimously approved.  
NEW BUSINESS:

Hild states the GHA Main Buildings roof is leaking, a call was placed into Springer Roofing, Inc. out of Kearney.   We received a bid for the total amount of $16,356.00.  Fornoff mentioned calling Compass Roofing to get an estimate also.  Hild put in a call to Compass Roofing on 4/13/21 and they will come up to the office to do an estimate.  Hild will email  board members estimates once they are received due to the importance of getting this matter taken care of as soon as possible with upcoming Spring/Summer season.
Capital Funds 2021/5. yrs plan.  Gothenburg will receive  $151,809.  The 2021 work items are already in the 5- year plan which includes, lighting, updates, cement work, insulating garages and the scattered site.   Hild will add into plan updating electrical in all scatted site garages and insulation in Hillcrest and scattered site in roofing.  No action was taken, will table for our May 11th meeting for approval at that time.
Hild informed the GHA Board members that our gothenburg-housing website is live and is ready to be utilized.  Tenants will be able to view all our properties, resident information such  as News Letters, Calendars & Community Room rental agreement.  Also, available on our site will be applications for prospective tenants, board information and our contact information.  Hild will continue to up date website with new and current policy’s and procedures as needed.

Hild presented to the board our last updated pet policy which has not been updated since 2015.  Hild states we have found some of our tenants are adding python snakes and lizards & more then one pet to their  units without approval.  Hild also states  we need to add alternative pet caretaker to deem GHA not responsible or liable for their pets if left unattended for long periods of time or when tenant is not around to care for the animal.  Hild presented the board with an updated policy but, will add Staffordshire Bull Terrier and Chow to vicious or intimidating pet.  Tabled for further review.  
 Zero Income policy will be changed to Survival Statement.  This is a form  is filled out by tenants who income is too unstable to project for twelve months, including families with temporarily no income, do not pay rent, or have a temporary decrease in income.  Hild feels with the form stating Zero income, our tenants are mislead on the reasoning why our form must be filled out.  
Hild states Employee No Smoking Policy was put into place in 2017 when entire GHA went Smoke Free but, nothing was added to Personnel Policy.  Hild gave all board members a copy of what is to be added to the Personnel Policy 
“ GHA is a smoke-free employer.  No smoking of any kind is permitted in any GHA building, office, vehicle or in any occupied or unoccupied housing unit.” 
Commissioner Soller made motion to accept policy. Second by Commissioner Malcom.  Board unanimously approved.  

Open Forum:

 Nothing

With no further business to come before the Board, Chairman Rahjes called the meeting adjourned at 8:53 AM.   
Meeting Adjourned.  
Next Regular meeting will be May 11th , 2021.
____________________________________

_________________________________
Board Chairman: 
       Will Rahjes



Executive Director:         Gerri Hild
